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Returning from the Dead: His Secret Lover
Chapter 1306

Chapter 1306 Do Not Make Me Do It Again

The staff replied, “I think it was firearms or ammunition, something of that sort. When Mr.
Akiyama wanted us to stock up, I did reach out to the underground connections to purchase
some. At that time, I heard of a man called Hiroya Kondo.”

“Firearms?” Karl’s heart skipped a beat. He was really sensitive to that word.

Upon returning to the hospital, he reported to his boss all of the information gathered. Just
as Karl had expected, Sebastian’s face darkened the moment he heard about the illegal
business Hiroya was involved in.

“Bring along a few more men and tell that Jetroinian to return everything he has taken from
the Coopers. If he does so, I can treat it as if nothing happened. Otherwise, I don’t mind
sending him to hell.”

“Noted!” Karl accepted the task and went ahead to carry it out right away.

By then, it was already nightfall in the city.

Sabrina booked an eight o’clock flight in the evening. She had not had anything to eat since
her arrival in Jetroina. Therefore, upon reaching the airport, she strode directly to the first
cafe she saw to have a meal.

“Miss, may I know if this is your coffee?”

“Oh, yes.”
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Sabrina paused the video call, put her phone down, and accepted the coffee she was
served.

Matteo asked, “Aunt Sabrina, are you at a cafe? Are you heading home soon? Why don’t you
spend more time in Jetroina? Where’s Mommy? Don’t you have to keep her company?”

Sabrina replied, “Hmph! Your Daddy didn’t agree to that. Instead, he wants me to leave as
soon as possible. Anyhow, I didn’t forget your presents.”

She took up a limited edition warship model and a set of special edition microelectronics
books, happily showcasing them over the phone to the two little boys.

The warship model was for Matteo, who was more playful than his brother.

Ever since he had learned how his father, uncle, and great-grandfather defended the country
in many awesome ways, he started to develop a strong interest in this area.

As for the microelectronics books, they were meant for Ian.

He was very proficient with computers. As he grew in maturity, his hacking skills had
attained the highest level in the nation.

Recently, he had developed a new interest. Should he continue deepening his knowledge in
this area, he could venture into a sea of options, from aviation techniques to creating
microchip rockets. The list was endless.

Sabrina was so proud to have two outstanding nephews.

Suddenly, she felt very sleepy.

Matteo questioned, “Aunt Sabrina? Aunt Sabrina?”

Ian went silent.

A few seconds later, the kids witnessed their aunt’s head hanging lower and lower.
Eventually, she collapsed on the coffee table and lay there unconscious.
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Oh no, something bad happened!

Terrified, Ian immediately stood up and called his father, whereas Matteo continued staring
at the phone screen, checking who the bad guy who did that to their aunt was.

Unfortunately, his effort was in vain. The bad guy seemed to have noticed the phone.
Subsequently, a big hand wearing a black glove moved nearer to the screen. Next,
everything went pitch dark.

Aunt Sabrina…

…

When Sebastian received the call, Karl was already on his way to get the Jetroinian.

The moment he heard his son report that Sabrina was in trouble, he dashed out of the
hospital without any delay.

Two hours later at the same casino, a bloodied Hiroya was thrown on the same table which
he had previously pinned Edmund against. Sebastian ruthlessly placed his foot on Hiroya’s
face.

“Believe it or not, I can make the entire Kondo family disappear from this earth.”

All the Jetroinians on the floor gasped in disbelief as they trembled in fear, including Hiroya.

They were well aware that the person standing before them was the man who defeated their
boss. Though their boss had strategically schemed his grand plan for decades and even
held major powers in his hands, he still failed to escape death.

Hence, they had no reason to doubt what Sebastian stated.

“Yes, we believe you. Mr. Hayes, I-I didn’t hurt your sister. I… I heard that she came over to
bail Edmund out. I was too afraid that she would tell you about it. That’s why… I invited her
for a visit.”

“Really?” Sebastian had no intention of moving his foot, not even an inch.
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Standing there nonchalantly, he played with a knife in his hand while chewing gum in his
mouth, looking bored.

Hmm… I have to quit smoking because my darling wife is sick.

“When I went back to Hayes Corporation, I told myself I never ever wanted to see blood nor
touch any blades or guns again. It’s best you don’t make me break my vow.”

“Yes, yes, yes. It’s all my fault! I deserve death. Let me have someone send Ms. Sabrina back
safe and sound.”

Then, the man instantly made arrangements for his subordinate to do so, all while still under
Sebastian’s foot.

Truthfully, he was not brave enough to do anything to Sabrina.

The only reason he abducted Sabrina at the airport was because he did not know that the
powerful Sebastian was also in Terrandya. Had he known that, he would not have the
courage to do what he did, even if prompted with benefits.

As a result, Sabrina was sent back in one piece.

Seeing so, Sebastian offered to release Hiroya if he were to return the wealth to the
Coopers.

Nowadays, he had no intention of harming others. It was not easy for him to lead a peaceful
and tranquil life. In addition, Sasha was here for medical treatment. Hence, Sebastian did
not wish to have anything negative bothering him.

With that, Sebastian led his people and exited the casino.

Unexpectedly, the moment they stepped foot outside, they ran into a disheveled and
unkempt figure. Upon seeing who they were, the person halted in his steps.

“Mr. Cooper?” Karl exclaimed while carrying an unconscious Sabrina.

Sebastian furrowed his eyebrows.
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This is blatantly disappointing!
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